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TO:     Local District Commissioners, Medicaid Directors 
 
FROM:    Lisa Sbrana, Director 
     Division of Eligibility and Marketplace Integration 
 
SUBJECT:   Clarif ication of Duplicate Client Identif ication Number (CIN) Report 

Titles 
 
EFFECTIVE DATE:   Immediately 
 
CONTACT PERSON: Local District Support Unit 
     Upstate (518) 474-8887 NYC (212) 417-4500 
 

 

The purpose of this General Information System (GIS) message is to provide a correction to 
GIS 20 MA/10 Multiple Client Identification Numbers (CINS) on WMS issued on 11/19/2020. 
    
The names of the reports districts must access to identify and resolve duplicate CINs were 
incorrectly referenced in GIS 20 MA/10.  The MUP-760 (Upstate) and the MNY-760 CL 
Downstate/Downstate Duplicate Reports are the monthly reports that list enrollees with two 
active WMS CINs.  The reports are available in the Production Hosting Reports & Enterprise 
Documents (PHRED) application. The report titles were incorrectly identif ied as MUP 730 
(Upstate) and MNY 760 (Downstate) in GIS 20 MA/10.  All other guidance issued in GIS 20 
MA/10 remains in effect. 
 
Please direct any questions to your local district support liaison. 
 
 


